## December 2022 Newsletter





Pro Shop 360-457-6501 Club House 360-457-7348 824 S. Lindberg Rd., Port Angeles, WA 98362



### Mark Morrow Assistant Golf Professional Peninsula Golf Club

We had a surprisingly nice November! Hopefully we continue to get some breaks in the weather as we shift into winter.

#### Here is a review from last month:

- + Congrats to the teams of Bill Evenstad and Paul Reed for their overall gross score (-10) 1st place finish and to Paul Stutesman and Jan Hardin for overall net score (-16) 1st place finish in the 2022 Apple Cup Golf Tournament!
- + Winter Merchant League started in November and after a couple of weeks of play team Fryer Insurance is in first, followed by team Joshua's and Refrigeration 2000. Keep getting out there to play!

We currently do not have any upcoming golf events this month at PGC aside from our regular league play. However, we are reviewing setting up an event similar to a "breakfast club" where teams are drawn the morning of play. If you're interested, just ask the Pro Shop and we'll add your name to the field. We have also done a New Years scramble in the past and we plan on building that also. Again, if you want to play in upcoming events, just let us know.

We are having a Pro Shop sale, dubbed the "12 (& 1/2) DAYS OF CHRISTMAS SALE", from Monday, 12/12/22 through Saturday, 12/24/22. With a purchase, you may draw an

envelope with an additional percentage (%) off your or-

der! Members will get their regular 15% off in addition to the percentage (%) listed in the envelope! Members also get the first picks of the inventory, so for the first 4 days of the sale from 12/12/22-12/15/22 the envelopes are only available to our members. (Note: the sale is valid on all pro shop items *except* golf clubs and already discounted sale rack items and we are only open for a ½ day on Christmas Eve).

As mentioned in prior newsletters, now is a good time to review if you need to make **golf club orders or other custom orders** so that you are prepared for the 2023 season. The best way to do this is to go to website of the brand that you would like (Srixon, Titleist/Footjoy/ Acushnet, Ping, TaylorMade, Sun Mountain, Nike, etc.) choose what you would like and email the link to <a href="mmorrow@7cedars.com">mmorrow@7cedars.com</a>. This is the best way because we are unable to use 3<sup>rd</sup> party websites and need to order it directly from our vendors.

We hope you had a nice Thanksgiving! Here in the Pro Shop we are thankful for this entire club including the maintenance crew, clubhouse staff, all of our members, and all the loyal patrons of the course!

Stay warm and enjoy your Christmas and New Year!

Thanks.

Mark Morrow & the Pro Shop Team



## Peninsula Golf Club November 2022 Page 2

#### **ADMINISTRATOR NEWS**

Laurie McDonald

Included with your December statement is the Voluntary Fee Sheets. These are voluntary fees and I'm also happy to add these to your next month's billing statement Please just complete and return your form. These are not automatically billed to anyone so please return your form as soon as possible. If you would like me to email you the form, just send me a message. I'm happy to do so.

Also Included is the Christmas Bonus donation form. The golf club has a performance bonus structure for the greens crew, but nothing is budgeted for the Club House staff or Administrator. The board asks you to consider a voluntary bonus of at least \$10 for the 2022 bonus. This donation will be divided according to how many hours each employee has worked in 2022. As always, please feel free to recognize any specific employee with a contribution personally, or if easier contact Laurie and she will be happy to add it to your next month's statement.

I would like to wish everyone a Very Merry Christmas! Please come see me or call me on Tuesdays or Thursdays if I can be of any assistance. (360) 452-6856

#### Thanks,

Laurie McDonald, Administrator pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com



## CLUBHOUSE—Clubhouse Winter Hours - Due to Inclement Weather Conditions

With Winter upon us, occasionally the Clubhouse hours may fluctuate due to weather conditions, either opening late, closing early or remaining closed. We will try our best to keep you informed via email, or our website/facebook when these situations occur. Or feel free to call the Clubhouse just to check and see if we're open 360-457-7348.

We appreciate your understanding - we will try our best to keep you updated on the Clubhouse hours due to weather conditions.

Thank you! CLUBHOUSE STAFF

#### **MEMBERSHIP REPORT**

<u>November 15, 2022</u>						
Applications	0					
Resignations:						
Hunter Brown Sngl Certif.						
Casey Dietz Sngl Jr						
Steven Lauderback Sngl Jr	10/31/2022					
Status Change						
Casey Northern Fam Cert to						
Sngl Certif.	10/31/2022					
Membership Totals						
Certificate	119					
Junior Sngl	4					
Certif-non-resid.	4					
Associate	22					
Seasonal	4					
TOTAL	153					

## **CLUBHOUSE NEWS**

Rena Pari sh

We hope your Thanksgiving was happy and full of good food, family, and friendship!

November has been a very quiet month for us; we have been preparing for a very busy December. Thank you to everyone that booked a Christmas party with us, we are very excited to prepare fine dining for your events.

Just a reminder we will be closing early on the days we are booked for parties. We will be sending emails out before each date. Thank you for your support and understanding.

Rena and Clubhouse Staff



## Peninsula Golf Club November 2022 Page 3

# From the President I

Deborah Jacobs

As we wrap up 2022 it's a great time to recognize those who have done such an awesome job contributing to another successful year here at PGC. As a result of this combined effort we are have managed to purchase and order new equipment, the bills are paid, we have no debt, (all resigned certificate holders have been paid off), and we have substantial savings for future planned projects.

Tory and his Greens crew have done an awesome job maintaining and protecting our course; Rena and the Clubhouse staff have done an awesome job making the Clubhouse an enjoyable place to meet with friends. Both take pride in their jobs and work hard to keep things running smoothly while staying within their budgets, which contributes enormously to the success of our Club.

CAD, and the Pro-Shop crew, with their careful coordination of event planning and public play to not impact our members, also contributes to our success, both financially and the enhancement of the golf experience.

Laurie, our Administrator, who works hard to watch

our budget and finances, while making sure our members, employees and BOD are taken care of.

Our Board of Directors who have worked hard to create and implement a great working budget, this, along with careful planning and conscientious decision making is another part of our success. Thank you guys, for being so great to work with - although sometimes you are a handful, for me, the only girl in the group.

We can't forget our Volunteers who donate their valuable time; your time and effort is appreciated and contributes very much to our success.

And, we can't say enough for our Membership who has stood behind the Board of Directors in our planning and decisions.

All of this contributes to our success and we thank "Everyone" for making PGC a great place to play golf as well as enjoy each other's company.

Wishing you all good health and happiness.

Deborah

## **Ladies Club Notes**

The PGC Ladies Club annual Christmas luncheon is on 7 December at 1 p.m. The luncheon cost is \$20 and does not include gratuity or beverage. Sign up by November 30th!!! We look forward to seeing our ladies and celebrating the season!

Thanks to all who helped with the annual decorating of the clubhouse. You are appreciated!!



Winter tee times on Wednesdays are at 10 a.m. Enjoy winter golf!!



Merry Christmas to all!





# December 2022

SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	SAT
				1	2	3
4	5 Clubhouse Closed	6	7 Ladies Club	8	9	10
11	12 Clubhouse	13	14  Ladies Club	15	16	17
18	19 Clubhouse	20 Board Meeting Committees 4 pm Board 5 pm Members Welcome	21  Ladies Club	22	23	24
25	26 Clubhouse Closed	27	28  Ladies Club	29	30	31  NEW YEAR'S EVEN

Clubhouse Hours Dec 1-Dec 31, 2022

Monday Closed

 Tuesday
 06:30 am to 5:00 pm

 Wednesday
 11:00 am to 5:00 pm

 Thursday
 11:00 am to 5:00 pm

 Friday
 11:00 am to 5:00 pm

 Saturday
 06:30 am to 5:00 pm

 Sunday
 10:00 am to 5:00 pm

Newsletter Editor—Sandy Granger rsgranger50@hotmail.com 360-461-2203



Assistant Golf Professional Mark Morrow 360-457-6501 mmorrow@7cedars.com

Administrator Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856 pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

<u>Clubhouse</u> Rena Parish 360-457-7348 Call Rena to book your party or special events

pacrenaparish@amail.com

<u>Superintendent</u> Tory Clayton 360-457-6508